Athletic Council Meeting November 14, 2007 – Agenda item 13.0
SECTION VI POST-SEASON REPORT

SOFTBALL 2007
Chairpersons: Mark Kruzynski, Larry Lash

1. The Sectional Softball Tournament Finals were held at Niagara Falls High School.  All of the finals were held at one location this year, and we made a substantial amount of money on the tournament.  We would like to extend our sincere gratitude and appreciation to Niagara Falls High School, their administration, coaches, and field crew for help in running an excellent tournament.
Unfortunately, the location of the finals became an issue for several schools.  The day before the sectional finals, several southern tier schools took it upon themselves to try and move the games away from the approved site to Jamestown.  Only after several people intervened did this not occur.  This issue could have been avoided in many ways:

· The sectional committee chose Niagara Falls as a location for finals at a meeting in November.  Sectional representatives, particularly those in the southern tier, were told to make sure that these field locations were communicated to all parties involved in their leagues.  Apparently, the lines of communication broke down

· The dates and times of the finals were published in a preseason report to the Section.  The Section then approved these dates and locations.  Information about these changes should have been passed along to athletic directors from their Section VI Athletic Council representatives.
· The dates and times of the finals were published in the Section VI handbook.  Coaches, athletic directors, and other administrators could have read the handbook.

· At the seeding meeting, all league representatives were reminded of the times and locations of the sectional finals.  Again, all information there should have been communicated to coaches and athletic directors.  Again, this apparently did not happen.
2. NYSPHSAA SOFTBALL TOURNAMENT 2007
The State tournament was held at BAGSAI Softball Complex in Binghamton, New York.  Representing Section VI were Westfield (C), Fredonia (B) and Frontier (AA).  Fredonia advanced to the final round and lost in the Championship game.  The 2008 tournament will again be held in Binghamton.

3. NYSPHSAA MEETING NOTES

The state committee is contemplating revising seeding classification cut-off numbers for 2008-09.
THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT AND COOPERATION.

Respectfully submitted,

Mark B. Kruzynski and Larry Lash, Section VI Softball Co-Chairmen

